At An Audit / Workshop Meeting

Of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

At 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

On the 16th day of April 2008

Roll Call:                        Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor

Derek N. Benedict, Councilman                                         Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman



                 Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman

Absent:                            George A. Woolsey, Councilman

Also Present:                  Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh                

                                         James W. Osborne, Town Engineer

                                         Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                         Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:03 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL


The responses to the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & MOMENT OF SILENCE 



Councilman Benedict led the pledge.


Councilwoman Greene suggested that, during the moment of silence, a prayer be 


silently said for Steve Zarutskie, the Town Clerk’s father, who is seriously ill.
3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA
Items 7C and 7D were deleted at the request of Councilman Woolsey, the liaison for the Highway Department, who was absent tonight. These items will be rescheduled for a time when Councilman Woolsey can be present.
Councilwoman Greene requested the addition of a new item 10C: Hydrant Flushing.

4.
APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the audit in the amount of $905,989.84. There were no exceptions or objections stated to any item in the audit. The motion was second by Councilman Benedict.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth - yes.

Motion approved:  4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

5.
POLICE:  Approval of Lease -- Harley Davidson 


Supervisor Booth said this is the second year of a two year lease with New England Police Vehicle Leasing Corp. It is for two 2007 white motorcycles, make H-D model FLHTP. The 2007 rate was for $7,000.00 and the 2008 rate is $6,600.00. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the lease agreement which will run from April 1, 2008 through March 31, 2009, for two 2007 white motorcycles, make H-D model FLHTP, in the amount of $6,600.00. The funds for this lease are available in account number 3120-0105. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.
DISCUSSION: Councilman Piaquadio said he is going to vote no due to the fact he believes motorcycles present a safety issue.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman

Piaquadio – no; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth - yes.

Motion approved:  3 yes; 1 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
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6.
RECREATION:  


A.
Payment Request:  T-38 Account

Supervisor Booth said the T-38 account is a Voluntary Donation account for community events. This is not taxpayers’ money.
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated April 8, 2008, submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, to pay the invoice from The Flag Guys for fifteen flags and hardware that were purchased for the Memorial Day Parade. The amount of the invoice is $491.67 and will come from the Voluntary Donation T-38 account. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

DISCUSSION: Councilman Piaquadio asked what the balance will be in this account after this invoice is paid. 

Mr. Petrillo said around $9,000.00.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth - yes.

Motion approved:  4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

B.
Purchase of Field Groomer

Supervisor Booth said there were three quotes submitted for a field groomer. The lowest quote was submitted by Wilfred MacDonald. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated April 4, 2008, submitted by Robert Petrillo, to purchase an infield groomer from Wilfred MacDonald, 19 Central Blvd., South Hackensack N.J., in the amount of $9,975.00. The purchase of the infield groomer has been included and approved as part of the 2008 budget, account 7110-0200 in the amount of $9,000.00. The remaining balance of $975.00 is available in the Youth and Adult account number 7310-0220. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
DISCUSSION: Mr. Petrillo said the old groomer, that is being replaced with this purchase, will be used on the fields located next to the football shed and the new groomer will be used on the other side of the road for the softball fields. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth - yes.

Motion approved:  4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

C.
Award of Seasonal Ground Maintenance Contract

Supervisor Booth said there are two parts to this bid. The first part is for Chadwick Lake Park for the years 2008, 2009 & 2010. R Brewer Landscaping had the lowest bid for all three years. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to award the Seasonal Ground Maintenance Bid to R. Brewer Landscaping, 1789 Route 300, Newburgh, N.Y. The 2008 bid was in the amount of $220.00 per week, 2009 was in the amount of $260.00 per week and the 2010 bid was in the amount of $280.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene asked if there is a drought and the lawns don’t need to be mowed, if the Town still pays for that week.

Mr. Petrillo said the Town only pays the contractor for the times they mow. If they don’t mow for any reason then they are not paid.

Supervisor Booth said this is how it has been for the past two years.  
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth - yes.

Motion approved:  4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

Supervisor Booth said the second part of this bid is for the Delaware Aqueduct Tap, the Baxter Property, Monarch Drive, and the Gunsch House. Frank’s Lawn Service, 169 Pressler Road, Wallkill, New York submitted a bid of $125.00 for the year 2008, $145.00 for the year 2009 and $165.00 for the year 2010. Supervisor Booth said Code Compliance has had past issues with Frank’s Lawn Service and asked Mr. Taylor if they could still be awarded the bid.
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Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said the Town contracts state that a vendor  located in the Town of Newburgh must be in compliance with the Town’s Zoning Codes.  
It was the overall decision of the Board to have Mr. Taylor research this matter and then bring it back to the Board. 

Councilwoman Greene asked if the lawn service for the above areas are in the 2008 budget.

Robert Petrillo said the Baxter property and Gunsch House are for the Water District and should come out of the Water Department budget. The above bids still are less than what the Town was being charged in 2007.
7.
HIGHWAY:


A. 
Request to Hire Two (2) Laborers Full Time

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated April 10, 2008, made by Roseanne Smith, Administrative Assistant, on behalf of Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent, to appoint Kenneth Curtis and Steven Wilson, who were Seasonal Laborers, to full time Laborers. They will both have a start date of May 1, 2008, with a pay rate of $11.9337, as per the CSEA contract. The background check was conducted when they were appointed to the seasonal positions. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth - yes.

Motion approved:  4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

B.
Award of Bids:  Summer Materials, Cold Milling Machine, Tree Cutting, Brush Grinding and Sweeper

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to award the Summer Materials bid as presented (see attached). The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth - yes.

Motion approved:  4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to award the Cold Milling Machine bid to Villager Construction, located at 425 Old Macedon Center Road, in Fairport, New York. They submitted a bid amount of $3,950.00 per 8 hour day, $1,475.00 for mobilization and $350.00 per move. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth - yes.

Motion approved:  4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to award option A of the Tree Cutting bid to Rockland Tree Expert Co., 11 McNamara Road, Spring Valley, New York. Option A is for a bucket truck without bunk truck or chipper, for the period commencing April 16, 2008 to December 31, 2009, as specified in the specifications for providing tree cutting to the Highway Department of the Town of Newburgh. They will provide one bucket truck with a minimum of 75 feet capability, including one operator and one ground person, but no bunk truck, chip truck and chipper for the price of $1,425.00. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth - yes.

Motion approved:  4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
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MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to award options B, C & D to Dom’s Lawnmaker, Inc., 101 Harbor Road, Port Washington, New York. 

Option B is for a bucket truck with bunk truck but without chipper for the period commencing on April 16, 2008 to December 31, 2009, as specified in the specifications for providing tree cutting to the Highway Department of the Town of Newburgh. They will provide one bucket truck with a minimum of 75 feet capability including one operator and one ground person, and one bunk truck and one operator, but no chip truck and chipper for the price of $2,160.00 per eight hour day. 

Option C is for a bucket truck with chip truck and chipper but without bunk truck chipper for the period commencing on April 16, 2008 to December 31, 2009, as specified in the specifications for providing tree cutting to the Highway Department of the Town of Newburgh. They will provide one bucket truck with a minimum of 75 feet capability including one operator and one ground person,  and one chip truck and chipper with a minimum of  twelve inch diameter capability,  and one operator for the price of $2,160.00 per eight hour day.
Option D is for a bucket truck with bunk truck, chip truck and chipper for the period commencing on April 16, 2008 to December 31, 2009, as specified in the specification for providing tree cutting to the Highway Department of the Town of Newburgh They will provide one bucket truck with a minimum of  75 feet capability including one operator and one ground person, one bunk truck and operator, and one chip truck and chipper with a minimum of a twelve inch diameter capability and operator for the price of $2,880.00 per eight hour day.
The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth - yes.

Motion approved:  4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to award the Brush Grinding bid to R.T.I. Industries, LLC located in Stormville, New York, in the amount of $325.00 per hour. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth - yes.

Motion approved:  4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to award the single gutter broom vacuum street sweeper to Gannon Municipal, Inc. located at 50 Big Island Road, Florida, New York in the amount of $196,800.00 with a deduction of $12,000.00 for the trade in. The total will be $ $184,800.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth - yes.

Motion approved:  4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

C.
Hiring of Seasonal Laborers

This item was deleted from the agenda.
D.
Posting of Laborer’s Full Time Position


This item was deleted from the agenda.
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8.
ANIMAL CONTROL:


A. 
Request to Withdraw from T-94 Account

Supervisor Booth said that a memo dated April 7, 2008, submitted by Mary Meyer, Animal Control Supervisor, states that a Maltese at the shelter named Matty has been adopted. The Town received $729.00 in donations from Town residents, $180.00 was donated directly to Flannery Animal Hospital and $569.00 was received from outside donations for the veterinarian expenses. All of these funds were placed into the T-94 account. The balance in this account after these withdrawals is $70,311.34.
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated April 7, 2008, submitted by Mary Meyer, Animal Control Supervisor, to pay the invoice submitted by Flannery Animal Hospital in the amount of $920.24. This invoice was for Matty the Maltese’s veterinarian expenses. The money will come from the T-94 account. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth - yes.

Motion approved:  4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

B. Request to Withdraw from T-93 Account

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the memo dated April 7, 2008, submitted by Mary Meyer, to pay veterinarian expenses to Flannery Animal Hospital for feline cats at the shelter, in the amount of $194.00. The amount left in this account after this expense is paid is $3,748.70 The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth - yes.

Motion approved:  4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

Supervisor Booth said both the T-93 and the T-94 account are strictly donation  accounts and none of this money comes from taxpayers’ money.
C.
Request to Hire Part Time Clerk

MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the request made by Mary Meyer to hire Jeannette Bell as a part time typist, at a rate of $9.00 per hour. This position is in the Animal Control budget. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

DISCUSSION: Councilman Piaquadio said Ms Bell’s training was paid for through an AARP sponsored program. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth - yes.

Motion approved:  4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

9.
JUSTICE COURT:  Request to Interview Part Time Clerk

Supervisor Booth said that Judge Martini submitted a memo dated April 2, 2008, stating that Stephanie Brideau, a part time court clerk, has resigned due to an unforeseen illness with a family member. Therefore, he is requesting the Board’s permission to begin the interview process to fill this vacancy.
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to authorize Judge Martini to begin the interview process to hire a part time court clerk. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth - yes.

Motion approved:  4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
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10.
WATER SUPPLY:  Water Shed Protection Land Purchase:



A. 
SEQR

Mark Taylor said the Town has entered into an option agreement to purchase approximately ten acres of vacant land that borders on the major tributary to Chadwick Lake. That option expires on June 30, 2008. The Town must go through the SEQR process and conduct a public hearing. This is a purchase for and on behalf of the Consolidated Water District for protecting the Town’s watershed. There are two resolutions before the Board tonight. The first is to start the SEQR process and the Town Board will be acting as the lead agency. The second resolution will set the time and date for the public hearing. 
MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the Resolution of Town Board determining that the proposed Chadwick Lake Reservoir Watershed Protection – Real Property Acquisition of section 2, block 1, lot 28 is an unlisted action and that the Town Board is the sole involved and lead agency. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth - yes.

Motion approved:  4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

B. 
Resolution of Public Hearing, May 5, 2008, 7:00 p.m.
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the order of Town Board calling a Public Hearing on May 5, 2008 at 7:00 p.m. in the matter of the increase and improvement of the facilities of the Consolidated Water District in the Town of Newburgh, Orange County, New York by the Acquisition of Lands: section 2, block 1, lot 28. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth - yes.

Motion approved:  4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

C.
(add on)
Hydrant Flushing

Councilwoman Greene said the Town sets the date for the flushing of the fire hydrants and she would like to begin the process.
James Osborne, Town Engineer, is going to talk to Bill Puchalski, Water Distribution Superintendent, about a date. Typically the flushing is done the first full week of May.

Councilwoman Greene said that it was discussed last year that the problem areas would be kept track of and there would be spot flushing done in the fall. It is her opinion that the Town needs to be more diligent on getting the word out on the hydrant flushing dates.

11.
ZONING:


A. 
Meadow Avenue Map Change  (IB and R to B)
Mark Taylor said the Board considered a number of map changes following the adoption of the Comprehensive Plan. One of the changes was to change the zoning from IB to B along Meadow Avenue. Subsequent to that discussion, Vincent Doce, from Vincent Doce Associates, approached the Board for the rezoning of the property along Meadow Avenue, closer to Route 52, which is presently zoned R-3. The Town has approached Saccardi & Schiff in reference to advising the Board with the zoning change and legal charges so they can proceed with the zoning changes. There are basically three components to the rezoning, the proposed map petition, the EAF and an amendment to the Comprehensive Plan reflecting the proposed zoning map amendment. 
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to authorize the retention of Saccardi & Schiff to provide professional services in connection with the proposed rezoning of Meadow Avenue in the amount of $ 2,500.00, not including attendance at the public hearing. The Town would coordinate the circulation and notices. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth - yes.

Motion approved:  4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
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B. 
Chestnut Lane Change R to B

Mark Taylor said this zoning change was discussed previously by the Board and the property owner generated this change that involves both a map change and a text change. This property is along Chestnut Lane and the intersection of Route 32. The owner is requesting a zoning change from R3 to B. In addition, he is requesting the permitted uses in the B zone be amended to a storage facility use. The Board needs to approach Saccardi & Schiff in reference to advising the Board with the zoning change and the legal charges in order to proceed with the zoning changes. The Board is going to wait to discuss this matter at a later date. 
12.
ENGINEERING:


A.
Mill House Road Culvert Replacement

James Osborne, Town Engineer, said the Town has received a preliminary report with the options to replace this failing culvert. At Supervisor Booth’s request the Town has looked at relocating the road to avoid replacing this culvert. He wants the Board to discuss whether they want to replace the culvert or relocate the road. 

Supervisor Booth said the proposed developer of Mill Creek Golf Course is asking for certain zoning changes. The Mill Creek culvert has been declared unsafe and the Gomez Foundation has requested the abandonment of the road. The Highway Department said the road can not be improved to Town standards because the expansion of the width will compromise the Gomez building and the historical value of the property. Supervisor Booth and Mr. Osborne have discussed the possibilities of putting in a new road, and bypass the Gomez property all together, as a permanent solution to the problem. Supervisor Booth and Mr. Crossly, who is representing the present owner of the Mill Creek Golf Course, have met with the Gomez Foundation, the New York State Parks Service and Senator Larkin’s Office. The Gomez Foundation and Senator Larkin are in favor of moving the road but they are still negotiating with the New York State  Parks Service due to a land exchange that is needed. Supervisor Booth is going to talk to the Commissioner of Parks for the State of New York in conjunction with the Gomez Foundation and the grants they are able to obtain. 
Councilman Benedict asked who will be responsible for the part of the road that will be abandoned if the road is redirected. 

Supervisor Booth said the property will be abandoned and the Gomez Foundation will take over the property, which will become a private road. 

Supervisor Booth said in his opinion, this would be a permanent cure for the problem and asked the Board if they would be in favor of moving the road if funds can be obtained for the project. 
Councilman Piaquadio liked the concept, but wants to know the cost of the new road. 

Supervisor Booth is going to talk to the State Parks and Recreation Commissioner and bring the comments back to the Board. 


B.
Manganese Treatment Study

Supervisor Booth said the price of this study will be $98,900.00.

Mr. Osborne said because of the time of year that the proposal was presented to the Town Board last year, it was the Boards suggestion to table this matter until this spring to study the manganese at its peak. It was the overall decision of the Board to bring this subject back to the April 30th Audit Meeting so Councilman Woolsey can also have his comments considered. 
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C.
NYSERDA Study
James Osborne said there was a presentation of the Delaware Aqueduct Filtration Plant where a determination was made that a contact tank was needed to start the treatment process. If a contact tank is used, all of the pressure available from the Aqueduct will be eliminated. Without the use of a contact tank, there might be enough pressure from the Aqueduct to push the water through the treatment system without additional pumping. Once this determination was made it was brought back to the board and what was said was there is a possibility this energy could be used for electrical generation in the plant instead of wasting it. A proposal has been prepared on the feasibility and the cost effect of recapturing the lost energy. The consultants have provided a grant from NYSERDA that will pay for 50% of the study. There is intense competition for the NYSERDA money and they want the Board to decide if they want to except the grant or release it to someone. The proposal from Sterns & Wheler cost $18,300.00, and  NYSERDA will pay $9,150.00. This study is a feasibility study to determine if the pay back for capturing the energy in the form of electrical energy is worth the capitol investment. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Sterns & Wheler proposal, in the amount of $18,300.00 which includes the NYSERDA grant of $9,150.00 and the Town expenditure of $9,150.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth - yes.

Motion approved:  4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


D.
Upgrade & Renovations of Town Fueling System Facilities

Mr. Osborne said he had been working on a punch list of items that need to be done to the Town’s fuel storage and underground storage tank facilities with Tom Dubetsky and Les Cornell, Head of Buildings and Grounds. Last year a leak detection system was installed, but there are still mechanical improvements needed and updating to the underground storage tanks also need to be done. Mr. Osborne has broken the cost down by facility with the work items that have been identified and has received quotes from vendors. Mr. Osborne has made a summary by site and, if the Board chooses, the Town can bond these projects.

The Town currently has a study underway for Waring Road and South Plank Road culverts that need replacements, and are projects that the Town will have to bond. The Town could bond all of the items together instead of having to prioritize. 

Mr. Osborne said the EPA has mandated that the DEC inspect all underground storage facilities once every three years. At the time of the Town’s next inspection the Town may be ordered to bring the tank into compliance. 
Mark Taylor asked if the Town is proposing to retain outside assistance for the preparation of these documents.

James Osborne said they were.
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to authorize James Osborne, Town Engineer, to solicit proposals for Engineering Services for the upgrade & renovations of Town Fueling System Facilities, and the replacement of the South Waring Road and South Road culverts. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth - yes.

Motion approved:  4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
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E.
Pinnacle Subdivision Performance Security

Mr. Osborne submitted a memo dated April 9, 2008 to request a reduction in the performance security for the Pinnacle Subdivision. In support of this request for reduction, the Developer’s Engineer has submitted a preliminary As-Built Drawing. Based on inspections conducted by Darrell Benedict and Mr. Osborne he is recommending that the Town Board reduce the performance security by $864,248.00 leaving a remaining performance security of $446,803.00.
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated April 9, 2008, submitted by James Osborne, Town Engineer, for a reduction in the performance security by $864,248.00 for the Pinnacle Subdivision. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – no; Supervisor Booth - yes.

Motion approved:  3 yes; 1 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


F.
Fire Hydrant Painting Bid Schedule

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the following bid schedule submitted by James Osborne, dated April 7th , for cleaning & painting of fire hydrants.

Advertise for Bids


April 22, 2008 (Sentinel) 






April 23, 2008 (Mid Hudson Times and





Times Herald Record.)
Open Bids



May 12, 2008 @ 2:00 p.m.

Award Contract


May 19, 2008

Contract Signing &

Pre-Construction Meeting

June 2, 2008 @ 10:00 a.m.

The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth - yes.

Motion approved:  4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

G.
Resolution for Lead Agency: Delaware Aqueduct Tap Filter Plant

Mark Taylor said this is a necessary step in the Environmental review of the filtration project at the Delaware Aqueduct Tap. There are several other involved agencies that will have approval authority over various aspects of this project. This Resolution identifies the action as an unlisted action and authorizes the circulation of the notice indicating the Town Board’s intent to serve as lead agency for the project. Those agencies are the New York State Department of Health of Orange County, New York State Environmental Facilities Corporation, New York State Office of Parks, Recreation and Historic Preservation, United States Environmental Protection Agency, New York State Department of Environmental Conservation, United States Army Corps of Engineers. The resolution also identifies the Town of Marlboro as an interested agency in the project. 
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the resolution of the Town Board determining that the proposed Delaware Aqueduct Tap Filtration Plant project is an unlisted action and providing for a coordinated review under SEQRA. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth - yes.

Motion approved:  4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
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13.
REQUEST FOR INSURANCE QUOTES

Supervisor Booth said he asked Roseanne Smith, Personnel Assistant, to contact insurance agents that have requested interviews. She requested that they send their qualifications and the carriers they represent for the Town’s review. Supervisor Booth only received a response from one carrier. He asked the Board if they want to stay with the Town’s current insurance agency.

The Board decided to have the current agency submit quotes. 
14.
TOWN CLERK:  Election Polling Places

Town Clerk Zarutskie said the law changed a couple of years ago, and the Town     no longer picks the Polling Places the Board of Elections does. David Green, Election Commissioner, would like the Board’s opinion on the current polling places. 
Councilman Benedict asked out of the 26 voting districts, how many separate locations are there.
Town Clerk Zarutskie said there are 14.

Councilman Benedict asked how many people are going outside of their voting distict to vote and if there would ever be a time when people will vote in their own district. 
Town Clerk Zarutskie said at least ¾ of the people in the Town of Newburgh do not vote in their district. The Town of Newburgh is growing residentially, not commercially and there are not that many facilities in the Town that are suitable to be polling places. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene stating that the Town of Newburgh approves of the existing polling places in the Town. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth - yes.

Motion approved:  4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

15.
MOTION TO GO INTO EXECUTIVE SESSION:

To discuss the following topics: 

A. 
Exeter Litigation    
B.        Water Main Break Claim:  Old Post Road

MOTION was made at 8:56 by Councilwoman Greene to go into Executive Session. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth -- yes.

Motion approved:  4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
MOTION was made at 9:35 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to end Executive Session. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth - yes.

Motion approved:  4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

Supervisor Booth announced that no action was taken during the Executive Session, but action is anticipated now.
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MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to authorize the settlement for the claim of Timothy Asch for damages at 50 Old Post Road due to the rupture of a water main, in the amount of $10,012.69, subject to the claimant’s execution of 
the settlement documents acceptable to the Town. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth --  yes.

Motion approved:  4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to authorize the payment of adjustment fees to S.M.E. Services Inc., in the amount of $676.56. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth --  yes.

Motion approved:  4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

16.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 9:38 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn. The motion was seconded 
by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth --  yes.

Motion approved:  4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 9:38 p.m.






Respectfully submitted,

___________________________      _______________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

